
TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

Andrew Jackson State Office Bldg. 

502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 

Nashville, TN 37243-0001 

May 12, 2023 

Joseph B. Harvey 

Hunter, Smith & Davis, LLP 

1212 North Eastman Road 

P.O. Box 3740 

Kingsport, TN 37664 

jharvey@hsdlaw.com 

sent via email 

Re: Petition of Kingsport Power Company d/b/a AEP Appalachian Power for October 2021 

through December 2022 Annual Recovery under the Targeted Reliability Plan and 

Major Storm Rider ("TRP&MS"), Alternative Rate Mechanism Approved in Docket No. 

17-00032

Dear Mr. Harvey: 

To assist the Commission in its continuing evaluation of this matter, please respond to the 

following request for information: 

1. Refer to Excel file KgPCo Exhibit No. 1 (MLD).xlsx, cell AH16.  Please provide an

explanation for why the beginning 9/30/21 unrecovered rider balance is shown as

($6,011,424) and not ($5,996,015).  The Commission-approved balance at 9/30/21 in the

Company’s most recent TRP & MS Rider filing, docket 21-00142, is ($5,575,629).  This

Commission-approved amount reflects the Company’s ($6,011,424) balance at 9/30/21 in

that most recent docket, reduced by (a) $420,386 related to Street Lighting customers and

(b) $15,410 for the net correction of errors as addressed in the Company’s responses to

Consumer Advocate’s data requests 3-8 and 4-5.  The notes shown in KgPCo Exhibit No.

1 (MLD) in the current Company filing indicate the $420,386 Street Lighting adjustment

was made in September and December 2022.  However, the net $15,410 reduction for the

correction of errors does not appear to be reflected in the Company’s calculations.
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A response is requested at your earliest possible convenience.  In accordance with the 

Commission’s rules, please submit your response electronically to the Docket Manager at 

tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with the original and four copies also mailed to the Docket Manager.  

Should you have questions or need clarification of this request, please contact me. 

Sincerely, 

David Foster, Director 

Utilities Division  

cc:  Docket File 

William K. Castle, wkcastle@aep.com 

James R. Bacha, jrbacha@aep.com 

Noelle J. Coates, njcoates@aep.com 

William C. Bovender, bovender@hsdlaw.com 

Vance L. Broemel, vance.broemel@ag.tn.gov 

Karen H. Stachowski, karen.stachowski@ag.tn.gov 

Mason C. Rush, mason.rush@ag.tn.gov 

Victoria B. Glover, victoria.glover@ag.tn.gov 
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